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ALLEY MAINTENANCE POLICY


	Per the Kansas league of Municipalities, alley maintenance is a City policy issue and therefore, an ordinance or resolution is not required by the City for alley maintenance.  Alleys are generally for utility access and therefore, they cannot be blocked, nor is the City obligated to maintain the alleys.  The City of Dwight alley maintenance policy will be set as follows and can be revised at any time at the discretion of the governing body.

· The City of Dwight will be required to maintain the alley for utility access purposes only.  This excludes gravel and maintenance of gravel.
· The City of Dwight will NOT be obligated to maintain alleys regarding application, re-application, grading or any kind of maintenance other than for utility access purposes.
· The only alleys which the City of Dwight will be responsible in maintaining will be in the 6th – 7th Street block of Main Street behind the existing business on the south side of Main Street.
· Should property owners wish to gravel the alley adjacent to their property, than ALL property owners along that alley must approve and agree to such.  All costs will be paid by the property owners and all maintenance, such as re-application and grading, will also be the responsibility of the property owners.  All property owners must agree to such with a signed agreement being on file with the City Clerk’s office.
· If all property owners adjacent to the alley within the block do not agree to gravel or maintain the alley, any individual property owner, or group of property owners, may submit a written proposal to gravel and maintain the portion of the alley adjacent to their land, or other parts of the alley.
· The written proposal should be submitted to the city Clerk’s office for review and approval or rejection by the City of Dwight.
